Council Work Session
June 5, 2013
Council Chambers
The regular monthly Work Session of Newtown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 P.M. on Wednesday, June 5, 2013, by President of Council Robert Walker. 
Present were Councillors Auerweck, King, Machion, Walker and Warren; Mayor O’Brien; Solicitor Bolla and Engineer Canales. Councillor Burke was excused.
Solicitor Bolla reported that Council held an Executive Session prior to the meeting for discussion of personnel and contracts with the employees, and to briefly discuss a potential appeal of the Zoning Hearing Board decision for the Black Horse Tavern.

Amendments to the Agenda

There were no amendments to the agenda.
Public to be Heard
Court Street resident Brian Titus expressed his disappointment with the Zoning Hearing Board decision to grant the variance for the Black Horse Tavern and hoped there would be a way to overturn that decision.  Solicitor Bolla explained that the Borough must receive a written decision within 45 days and following that, the Borough has 30 days within which to appeal.  In response to Mr. Titus’ question, Mr. Bolla said that the Black Horse Tavern would not be able to proceed under appeal.  
Mayor’s Report – Dennis O’Brien

Mayor O’Brien announced the death, at the age of 99, of former Newtown Borough Police Sergeant Joseph Camilla and owner of Camilla’s Restaurant.  Council held a Moment of Silence and dedicated a page in the Minute Book in his memory recognizing his years of service to the Newtown Community.
Special Event Application
Council discussed the Special Events application for the Newtown Fire Company Beerfest and the Mayor reminded Council that the Fire Company usually donates State Street beautification funds from the proceeds.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to approve the Special Event Application for the Newtown Fire Company Beerfest on Saturday, September 21, 2013.
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Security Cameras
Police Chief Wojciechowski recommended the installation of additional security cameras at the Police Department and at Newtown Borough Hall.  One camera to be placed at the entrance of the Police Station to provide security coverage for the police vehicles parked there.  The other cameras would be placed at the outside entrance to the Newtown Borough office and in the hallway of Borough Hall to provide added security for the office staff.  

Mr. Warren voiced concern that the outdoor Borough Hall camera should only provide coverage at the front entrance door, with no coverage of the parking lot.  In addition, he wanted assurance that the placement of the camera at the police department would only show the area of the parked police cars and no other surrounding areas.  Without additional information on the exact camera placement, Mr. Warren was inclined to vote no for the police station camera.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Auerweck, seconded by Councillor King, and carried with Councillor Warren voting nay, to approve the recommendation of the Police Chief to install two (2) additional security cameras at Borough Hall and one (1) additional security camera outside of the police station, at a cost not to exceed $2,500.  

Police Radios
Mayor O’Brien reported that because of an unfunded mandate, Newtown Borough is required to purchase new radios for the police department by 2014 at a cost of approximately $43,000.  Because of the considerable expense involved in this purchase, Mr. Walker reported that an installment plan with an interest rate of 1.5% is available.  The other option would be to purchase the radios outright.  Council will make a decision at the next Council meeting on which option to choose.

Engineer’s Report – Mario Canales

Liberty Street Paving Project

The low bidder for the Liberty Street Paving Project was Bray Brothers with a total project
cost of $29,470, which includes a small project on Edgeboro Drive.  The Engineer recommended awarding the project to Bray Brothers, subject to receiving additional information, which would include performance bond and insurance certificates.  Council will make a formal motion at next week’s Council meeting.  Newtown Artesian has completed 99% of their work and the Sewer Authority will replace two manhole covers. The paving project will begin sometime after the 4th of July.
State Street Sidewalk Panel Repairs
Mr. Canales prepared estimates for the cost associated with each property involved in the State Street sidewalk panel repairs.  The Solicitor determined that because of the proposed cost, the Borough must formally bid the project, which would require the Engineer to prepare bid specifications.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to authorize the Engineer to prepare bid documents for the State Street Sidewalk Panel Repair project.

MS4 Report
Mr. Canales completed the MS4 report, which requires President Walker’s signature before filing.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to authorize the President of Council to sign the MS4 report.

Sidewalk Ordinance

Mr. Canales explained that he and the Solicitor worked together to amend the various sidewalk ordinances to make them all consistent with the SALDO Ordinance. Council must consider whether they want to allow property owners to replace/repair their existing sidewalks with a different material, or whether they must replace with the same type of material as their currently existing sidewalk.  The other option would be that Council approves any alternate in the material by exception.  The dimensional and material specifications are in the SALDO ordinance.  The Sidewalk Ordinance will reference SALDO for those specifications.  
Mr. King said that he would like to retain as many of the original sidewalks as possible and voiced concern about permitting a change in materials.

Budget & Finance – Robert Walker & Charles Machion
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to accept the Professional Services invoices for the month of April 2013.
Solicitor’s Report – William J. Bolla
Mr. Bolla discussed the draft of the Peddling and Solicitation Ordinance and asked if Council wished to pursue advertising it.  Mr. Warren will provide the Solicitor with his written comments and Council will decided on Tuesday about advertising the Ordinance for adoption.
Mr. Bolla reported on the Zoning Hearing Board decision to grant a Special Exception to the Black Horse Tavern to allow an outdoor deck with seating for twelve people and to grant a variance regarding parking.  Although the Borough has not received a written decision, the Solicitor noted that there were three conditions for the approval, which included that people may not be seated in the outdoor area after 9 PM, that the one access off the proposed deck would be for emergency use only and that parking leases musts be executed and in effect for six years.  A written decision must be received within 45 days and the appeal period is 30 days from the receipt of the written decision.  
Old Business

Mr. Auerweck reported that the Planning Commission reached no decision regarding the request for removal of the barn, shed, and screened-in porch at 139 N. State Street.  There are plans to build an approximate 12’ new addition to the existing building.  The question of ownership of the property where the fences exist needs to be determined.
Mr. King explained that the joint meeting with Newtown Township and Newtown Borough included a presentation by the Newtown Sewer Authority about their plans to build a new sewage disposal plant.   The Sewer Authority feels that it would be in the best interest of the two municipalities since both are captive to the cost increases and issues associated with the Bucks County Sewer Authority and Philadelphia.  The Newtown Sewer Authority is a well run organization that has met all the requirements of the EPA.  If this plan is pursued, Mr. Walker requested that the Sewer Authority reimburse the Borough for its $13,000 expense in updating the Act 537 Plan, which they have agreed to consider.
Mr. Warren reported on the recycling containers and said tentative placement would be in front of and behind Starbucks, in front of Newtown Hardware, in a space near Zebra Striped Whale and another in the block between Washington Avenue and Greene Street.  The units must be secured either by bolting the unit to the sidewalk or by anchoring in a tree well at each location.  Mr. Walker asked Mr. Warren to speak to the Engineer to define the right-of-way on State Street before making a determination on the placement of the containers.
Mr. Walker reported that the Borough had yet to receive satisfactory information from Keystone Collections regarding the Earned Income Tax issue.  Both he and Mr. Machion attended the recent Tax Collection Committee meeting and voiced concern about not receiving a reconciliation to substantiate Keystone’s adjustments.  The Treasurer is scheduling a meeting with the Borough auditors and Mr. Walker is interested in having the Borough auditors conduct an audit of the Borough records at Keystone Collections.
New Business
Mayor O’Brien asked about replacing the bunting on the front of Borough Hall, as it appears worn and frayed.  He will pursue the purchase of new bunting.
Council discussed closing the Borough Office on Friday, July 5, with the office staff using vacation time if the office is closed.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Auerweck, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to approve closing the Borough Office on July 5, 2013.
Public to be Heard
Resident Julia Woldorf asked if the Black Horse Tavern could proceed with the outdoor seating prior to receiving the written decision.  Solicitor Bolla said it depends on the Zoning Officer, as each municipality has its own policy.  In response to Ms. Woldorf’s question, the Solicitor responded that if the restaurant sells, the use continues with the property with the same conditions established by the Zoning Hearing Board.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Marcia M. Scull

Borough Secretary
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